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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
 
 

TRUE COMMISSION 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

May 10, 2011 
3:00 p.m. 

 
City Council Conference Room B 

Suite 425, City Hall 
117 W. Duval Street 

 
 

Attendance: Committee Members Marcella Lowe (Chair), Thomas Martin (arr. 1:08), Ted Wendler and 
Joe Andrews 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:05 by Chairwoman Lowe who stated that the committee needs to 
look at commissioners as officer nominees who have demonstrated leadership ability and have shown 
good attendance and good committee participation.  Marc El Hassan has volunteered to be considered as 
Chair, Mike McCollum has volunteered to be considered as Vice Chair and Joe Andrews has volunteered 
to be considered for reappointment as Secretary. 
 
The committee discussed other commissioners and their leadership potential.  Several of the new 
commissioners have show very good potential for leadership positions in the next year or two, including 
Tom Martin, Ted Wendler and Diane Brown.  The group agreed that the more senior members of the 
commission need to encourage active participation by the newer members in committee work and 
committee leadership to groom them for commission leadership positions. 
 
Slate of nominations:  Chair – Marc El Hassan; Vice Chair – Mike McCollum; Secretary – Joe Andrews 
 
Commissioner Lowe noted that she has been nominated by her CPAC for a fourth term, and Council 
President Jack Webb has indicated his willingness to sponsor an ordinance waiving the term limit and 
reappointing her to the new term. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:37 p.m. 
 
 
 
Jeff Clements, Chief 
Council Research Division 
630-1405 
 
 
Posted 5.13.11 
12:00 p.m. 


